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Regional Statistical Services Office 01 headed by Regional Director  
Atty. Sheila O. De Guzman spearheaded the training for the 2023 Household 
Energy Consumption Survey (HECS) in Region I. It was conducted on 12 to 15 
June 2024 in the City of San Fernando, La Union. Mr. Randolph Valdez, 
Statistical Specialist II of PSA Central Office, Ms. Ma. Victoria B. Capito 
and Ms. Maylene Pinky Cherry Bulalaque, both from Department of Energy 
(DOE), joined Mr. Arvin Jay Casuga, Information System Analyst I  
of RSSO 01, and Engr. Mart Marciano Antonn Aromin, Statistical Analyst  
of PSO La Union, served as trainers.  Focal persons and Statistical 
Researchers for HECS in the four provinces of the region were the participants 
of the training.  
 
The 2023 Household Energy Consumption Survey (HECS) is a nationwide 
survey of households jointly executed by PSA and DOE. It particularly collects 
data about household energy related practices, awareness, and attitudes. 
Results of the 2023 HECS will be used as inputs in the formulation  
and implementation of the energy plans, policies, programs, and relevant 
energy research. 
 
 

PSA RSSO 01 Gears Up for the Household Energy 

Consumption Survey (HECS) 




	Press Release- HECS Training
	44 PR

